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District 14 D- Details 
A Message from District Governor Carl Spellman 

Pennsylvania District 14 –D Lions                                                November 2022 

 

 Greetings Lions!  

It is great that the Region rallies are on-

going, and I hope that we have a large 

turnouts.   The rallies are an opportunity 

for Lions to share their Service and Fund-

raising stories.   Also, IPDG Dick Sware 

will present awards to recognize Lions for 

their contributions. 

The Region II rally was held on Oct. 5.   It 

was a success and I thank Zone Chairs 

Michelle Musumeci and Steve Focht for 

organizing the rally.   

The Region IV rally was held on October 

13.  We had a good turnout and IPDG 

Dick Sware presented awards.   I thank 

Zone chair Traci Petrino for organizing 

the rally.  

Here is the schedule for the remaining 

rallies: 

October 27, 6:30 PM Region V, Pio-

neer Fire company , 200 N. Water-

ford Ave., Marietta.     

November 3, 6:30 PM, Region I, Kin-

zer’s fire Company, 3521 Lincoln 

Highway East, Kinzers. 

November 17, Region III, 6:30 PM, 

Reamstown Fire Company, 12 

West Church Street, Reamstown. 

The next State council meeting is Octo-

ber 28-30, 2022.   I want to thank FVDG 

Mike Shaeffer for representing District 14

-D at the council meeting, since I am una-

ble to attend due to a family commitment.  

 

We Serve! 

District Governor Carl Spellman   
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District Governors club  visits- October 2022 

Club 2022-23 visit Time 

Columbia Tuesday, November 1, 2022 6:30 PM 

Lafayette Wednesday, November 2, 2022 6:00 PM 

Elizabethtown Tuesday, November 8, 2022 6:15 PM 

Ephrata Thursday, November 17, 2022 6:00 PM 

East Cocalico Monday, November 28, 2022 6:30 PM 
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Message from the 1st Vice District Governor, Mike Schaeffer  

   

 

 

   

  Greetings Lions and LEOS! 

 

It’s hard to believe we are already one-third of the way 
through the year.  I know clubs are working very hard on 
service projects.  Hopefully your club will consider partici-
pating in the Sweaters for Veterans and Stockings for Sol-
diers project that benefit so many that serve us.   

Congratulations to those who have received recognition at 
the recent Region Rallies and to those yet to come.  I had 
the pleasure to attend Regions IV and V which were both 
well attended.  Unfortunately, due to a work conflict I could 
not make Region II but also heard it was a great success.  I’m looking forward to 
Thursday’s Region I and Region III on November 17th.  Deadline for region III is No-
vember 7th!  Come out and enjoy an evening of fun, food, and fellowship. 

The district needs YOUR help.  Membership is down this year, and we continue to 
decline slightly from last year’s numbers.  Currently we have 1249 member.  We’ve 
added 23 new members but lost 33 leaving us at (-10) year-to-date.  If each club 
added just one new member, we would increase membership by 42.  Please con-
sider hosting a membership drive to spread the word.  As always, members of the 
district are available to assist with setting up programs and ideas to increase mem-
bership.   

Yours in Service 

FVDG Mike Schaeffer 
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Message from the 2nd Vice District Governor,  Deb Keeports 

 Hello Lions and Leos! 

Are you still raking/mulching those leaves? I 
know I am! 

 

On October 28th-29th, I’ll be attending the 
Second State Council Meeting in Cranberry 
Township along with our 1st VDG Mike 
Schaeffer. In addition to attending the Coun-
cil Meeting itself, I will also receive District 
Governor Training that weekend. There is so 
much to learn. We are very lucky to have 
leaders at the State and District level who 
give of their time to help train the next lead-
ers at the District level here in Pennsylvania. 

 

I attended the Region II Rally which was held on October 5th at Yoder’s. 
Thank you to Zone Chairs, Michelle Musumeci and Steve Focht for 
hosting and planning the Rally. A number of very deserving Lions re-
ceived awards for their service and dedication during the past Lions’ 
year. Unfortunately, I missed the Region IV Rally as I was on vacation. 
It was nice to spend some time with my cousins. I look forward to at-
tending the Region Rallies for Regions I, III, and V over the next sever-
al weeks. I can’t wait to see who IPDG Dick has recognized for those 
regions. Don’t forget to check out your District Newsletter for photos 
from the Region Rallies as well as activities submitted by the clubs. 
Some of the award recipients could be some of our next leaders at the 
District level.  

 

Thank you to all the clubs for the great service your members are 
providing.  

 

Second Vice District Governor, Deb Keeports 
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                                           IN MEMORIAM      
   Richard Green  Bareville Leola Leacock Lions Club 

                       Charles Baker  Landisville Lions Club 

 

NEW MEMBERS 

New Member               Club         Sponsor   

          Bradley Heist   Garden Spot    Ronald Fink 

              Andrew Nelson   Manheim    Dave Husser 

              Adele Camerini   Mount Joy    Barbara Miley 

    Kelly Smith    Myerstown    Denise Gouldey 

    Joseph Kalata   Willow Street    Alexis Doulin 

FROM YOUR NEWSLETTER EDITOR:  PLEASE FORWARD YOUR ARTICLES BY   
NOVEMBER 25TH FOR DECEMBER. LET OTHER CLUBS KNOW WHAT YOUR 
CLUB IS UP TOO!  SHARE YOUR PHOTOS!  E-MAIL TO ME AT :  

anitagordonpalmer@gmail.com   Thank you! Lion Anita Gordon-Palmer                                       
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Greetings Fellow Lions 
 
Each year the Lions continue to help and support many families not only 
during the holidays but all year long. Lion volunteers understand that our 
families and communities have needs thought the year. Our Lion volun-
teers are the invaluable backbone of our Lions organization. We as Lions 
couldn't do our work supporting children and families in our local commu-
nities without the commitment of each Lion volunteer. Here are holiday 
volunteering ideas. 
 
1.  Volunteer at a local animal shelter 
2.  Donate toys to those in need 
3.  Visit a nursing home or a children's hospital 
4.  Help someone you know 
5.  Donate blood 
6.  Shop local 
7.  Write letters or cards 
8.  Habitat for Humanity 
9.  Make blankets and scarves 
10. Bake holiday cookies 
11.Organize a coat and winter clothing drive in your community 
12. Meals on wheels delivery 
 
In closing I would like to wish all of our dedicated Lions and their families 
a wonderful holiday season, and I hope it is filled with laughter, joy, and 
peace. And let us not forget this quote from Hellen Keller-" The only blind 
person at Christmas time is he who has not Christmas in his heart " 
 
Together We Can 
MD-14 Global Service Coordinator 
PDG Bob W. Roebuck 

Message from  MD-14 Global Service Coordinator PDG Bob W. Roebuck 
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DISTRICT 14-D 
REGION 1 RALLY 

YOU ARE INVITED 

November 3 
Kinzer’s Fire 

Doors open at 6pm 

Raffle Prizes 
One Lion from every club 

will be receiving an award 

 

 

$ 23 per person 
Meal: Roast Beef, Parmesan oven fried chicken, mashed 

potatoes, veggies, dessert, and drinks 
 

RSVP By 10/24/22 to Pat Benson 
717-808-0970 or pattycake119@comcast.net 

 
Clubs are asked to bring 2 Raffle items per club and 

items to donate to the local Food Bank 
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DISTRICT 14-D REGION III RALLY 
Come out for some Fellowship, Food and FUN!!!! 

 

November 17, 2022 with dinner at 6:30 p.m. 

Reamstown Fire Company 

12 West Church Street, Reamstown 

Cost:  $23.00 per person. The meal will be buffet style and includes Ham with 
pineapple sauce, mashed potatoes and gravy, baked corn, dessert, coffee and 
unsweetened iced tea. 

Each club is to bring two (2) door prizes as well as canned food donations for the 
local food bank.  

 

Name of Club: _____________________________ 

Number Attending: _________________________ 

Amount Enclosed:  __________________________ 

(Please send one check per club. Please make the check payable to District 14-D.) 

Reservations are to be sent to 2nd VDG Deb Keeports, 110 Bayberry Drive, 
Lancaster, PA 17603. Reservations are due NO LATER than November 7th.  

Any questions, please email 2ndVDG Deb at keepharry110@gmail.com or call 
717-572-5051. 
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DISTRICT 14-D CABINET MEETING 
Hosted by Region III 

Zone A Chairperson,  
Zone B Chairperson,  

  
  

All Lions, Lioness, and Leos invited to attend! 
All voting Cabinet members to wear green shirts and gray, everyone else to wear business casual, no jeans. 

  
  

      Date: Saturday, November 19, 2022 
      Place: Trinity Lutheran Church. 
     47 W. Main Street 
     Mount Joy, PA   17552 
  

Meeting Time 
1:30 pm - Voting Cabinet 

2:00 pm - Full Cabinet 
  

  
SO THAT WE CAN PLAN FOR SNACKS FOR THE AFTERNOON, 

WE WOULD LIKE TO HAVE CABINET MEMBERS, CLUB PRESIDENTS, 
CLUB SECRETARIES AND ALL CLUB MEMBERS PLANNING TO  

ATTEND, NOTIFY THE CABINET SECRETARY OR ZONE CHAIRS 
  
  

A donation to help defray the cost for Region III would be appreciated.  
  

Lion Joyce Sweger 
JKL1953@comcast.net 

717-314-7455 
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" It' s easy to stay safe online."  
 
Sometimes it’s scary to be online. Y ou don’t know who is out there,  tracking you and trying to steal your identity. Over the next 5 months,  I 
will let you know of easy action items to help you protect yourself from identity theft. 
 

Turn on multi-factor authentication 
 
One of the q uickest and easiest ways to stay safe online:  enable multi-factor authentication on your accounts. This simple step takes j ust a 
few minutes per account,  and you only have to do it once. As soon as it' s in place,  it becomes twice as tough for hackers to gain access to your 
accounts. 
 
What is multi-factor authentication ( MFA) ?  Also known as two-factor authentication,  this widely available tool secures your accounts by re-
q uiring two pieces of information to log in. One common example of two-factor authentication:  entering your password and then typing in a one-
time code sent to your email address or smartphone. 
 
Other examples of a second step that may be used in two-factor authentication or 2FA include:  
A security q uestion ( for example,  " What was the name of your favorite teacher? " )  
A biometric identifier such as your face or fingerprint 
A temporary passcode you get via an authenticator application 
 
Y ou can typically enable multi-factor authentication by going to an account,  going to settings and looking under security. Y ou then toggle 
multi-factor authentication to " on"  and provide any necessary information,  such as your phone number or email address where you want a 
code sent. 
 

For example,  here' s how to turn on 2FA on Facebook and on Google. 
 

PDG  Bruce Carpenter  
District 14-D Information/Technology Chairperson 
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On Tuesday October 11, 
The Millersville Lions Club 
recognized all the volunteer 
firefighters from Blue Rock 
Fire and Rescue with a $50 
gift card to Sheetz. We 
thanked them for their ser-
vice and commitment to our 
community.  

The Millersville Lions participated in Millersville's annual parade on Saturday October 22.  The 
parade theme was Animal Kingdom so to promote our swimming pool our float had a lifeguard 
who just happened to be a Lion, and a swimming pool that blew bubbles throughout the entire 
parade.  Our swim team, the Sea Lions, were handing out candy, bubbles, tattoos, and T 
shirts.  We also handed out Paw Prints, which is our newsletter, with a QR code directing the re-
cipient to our webpage.  
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The Willow Street Lions Club 
has sponsored Skylar M. at Dia-
betes Camp since she was 8 
years old. The club invited Sky-
lar and her mother to speak at a 
recent club meeting about her 
time at camp. Skylar has aged 
out of the camp but is hoping 
she will be picked to be a coun-
selor at the camp. 

Members of the Willow Street Lions club 
packed personal hygiene boxes for Disaster 
Relief.  

Lion Bill Crabtree with the Lancaster Lions 
Club received the PA Lions John R. Crone 
Fellowship award.  

Lion Carolyn French with the Lancas-
ter Lions club received a Ralph Tay-
lor Award 

Lion Dan Snyder with the Lancaster Lions 
club received a Melvin Jones Fellowship 
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Lion John Resch with the Lafayette Lions 
club received a Lions of PA Fellowship 
award 

Region II Rally  
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Manheim Lions Club held a Blood Drive on September 24th which had over 40 donations  
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Jeff Seibert, Old Public Grounds 
and Lions; Skip McElhenny, Lions; 
Rob Anderson, Lions, Glenn 
Bachert, Old Public Grounds. 

The Columbia Lions Club present-
ed a check for $800 to Old Colum-
bia Public Grounds, a nonprofit or-
ganization that owns and operates 
Locust Street Park. The funds were 
donated by those who attended the 
August 19th Music in the Park con-
cert. The Lions own and maintain 
the gazebo in the park. The Old 
Columbia Public Grounds Company 
had its inception in the desire of 
Samuel Wright, the town’s founder, 
to do something of lasting benefit 
for the citizens of the town 

The Columbia Lions Club donated $4,000 each to three nonprofit organizations. Proceeds were from the 
Thunder on the River car show held on June 18.  

Zion Hill Cemetery is the final resting place of several soldiers who fought with the 54th Massachusetts Infantry Regiment, 
the Union Army’s first African-American regiment in the Civil War. The 54th Mass. was depicted in the 1989 mov-
ie Glory starring Morgan Freeman and Denzel Washington. Among those buried at Zion Hill is Robert Loney, a Civil War 
soldier and conductor on the Underground Railroad whose own family was among the first group of slaves freed in the 
early 1800s. The Columbia Historic Preservation Society in partnership with Columbia Borough has acquired the steward-
ship of the cemetery with the goal of preserving this historic landmark and telling the stories of the forgotten men and 
women who played a significant role in shaping the history of Columbia and our nation. Donations are welcome 
at www.gofundme.com/f/zion-hill-cemetery-restoration-project 

Pictured are Lions Charles Lehman and John Meshey. 
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Glatfelter Memorial Field 
was dedicated in 
memory of Lt. Richard 
Glatfelter, a graduate of 
Columbia High School 
and West Point Military 
Academy. The 28-acre 
facility is home field for 
the Columbia Boys Ath-
letic Association, Co-
lumbia High School girls 
softball, Mariners United 
Soccer Club and Colum-
bia Street Hockey 
League. National Night 
Out, church camps, field 
days, food drives and 
other community events 
are also held at the field. 
The facility is owned 
and maintained by the 
Glatfelter Memorial Field 
Foundation, a nonprofit 
organization. 

Pictured are Lions John 
Meshey and Josh Birk. 

The Columbia Boys Athletic Association (CBAA) is a nonprofit youth sports organization 
that offers sports including baseball, softball, tee ball, football, cheerleading, wrestling and 
basketball to boys and girls in the Columbia area. Donations received will be used for 
equipment, league fees, referee and umpire fees and facility maintenance and upkeep. 


